

בּתַבֶּיה לַּעַנִיּלְהָיֹם הְצִילְקְיּהְוּלֵכְ Department of Community and Government Services Nunalingni Kavamatkunnilu Pivikhaqautikkut Ministère des Services Communautaires et gouvernementaux

December 1, 2022

To: Graham Steele, Commissioner
Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner of Nunavut
P.O. Box 1000, Station# 270
607 Queen Elizabeth II Way
Iqaluit, NU
X0A 0H0
(867) 979-3081

RE: IPC File 22-233-RR

Department File: 1029-20-CGS0340

Dear Commissioner Steele,

Thank you for your letter dated November 14, 2022, regarding your Final Review Report 22-233-RR.

I appreciate your comprehensive review of this file and agree with your recommendation. The Department will cease to pursue any further responsive records for this request.

Sincerely,

Hon. David Joanasie, Minister

Community and Government Services

CC: Kyle Seeley, Deputy Minister, CGS

Brad McFaul, Director, Policy and Consumer Affairs, CGS

Christiane Lacdo-o, ATIPP Coordinator, CGS